
                     

BRINSCALL ST JOHN’S C/E METHODIST PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Website:- www.brinscall.lancs.sch.uk Telephone:- 01254 830700 

Email:- head@brinscall.lancs.sch.uk  
Follow us on Facebook: Brinscall St John's CE/Methodist Primary School 

 

Shine with the light of Jesus – Matthew 5:14-16. 
You are the light of the world. 

16th May 2025 

Good afternoon everyone, 

A HUGE well done to Year 6 for completing their SATs this week. To say that we are all proud of you is 
an understatement. Your determination has allowed you to shine this week, and we hope you are also proud 
of yourselves. Also, a huge thank you to our staff and all our year 6 families for their support too, we are 
grateful for everything you do.  

Today, Year 6 got to enjoy a choice of pizza or chips for their lunch. They thoroughly enjoyed this treat 
and they definitely deserved it. Throughout the afternoon, they enjoyed some fun and games on the field 
and, to their surprise, an ice cream van arrived to serve them some tasty treats on this beautiful day. From 
everyone here at St. John’s, we hope you all enjoy yourselves this weekend and have some well-earned 
rest. 

Also, this week some of our Y5/6 children have continued to impress us at the netball competition, currently 
having won every single game! Our Year 1 and 2 children have taken part in the Chorley sports multi-skills 
activity and our Year 3 children had a visit from Lancashire sings. Throughout the morning, they took part 
in some singing workshops. We could hear their wonderful singing voices throughout the corridor, and I hope 
they had a lovely time.   

It has definitely been a busy week all round. As we head into another warm weekend, make sure to spend 
some time with your families and loved ones and enjoy the weather and take time to just be.  

We’ll see you all on Monday. 

Mrs J Owen 

Every week, each class takes a turn to write a prayer for us all to reflect upon in worship. We wish to share this with you so that you 
may use this as part of your relfection time at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week’s Prayer… 

Reception 

 

Dear God, 

 We are learning all about how things grow 

and change. Please help us to grow bigger 

and stronger into healthy people. Please 

can you keep sending the beautiful 

sunshine to help our sunflowers grow really 

tall. 

 

 

We are looking after tadpoles. Please 

help us care well for them so they grow 

into healthy frogs. Thank you for giving 

us your wonderful World to take care of. 

Amen. 
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NEWS 
COLOUR RUN 

 

Our first ever PTFA Colour Run is running in 

conjunction with the Brinscall Beer Festival on 

Saturday 24th May. This is a Fun Run for all the 

family. You can complete your first run at any 

time between 12:00pm and 12:40pm and you 

are encouraged to run round the track as 

many or as few times as you wish until 1:00pm. 

 

Full details and booking available at www.pta-

events.co.uk/brinscallstjohns/  

 

RECEPTION STAY AND PLAY 

 

On Monday 19th May, Reception class will be 

holding a Stay and Play session for parents.  

 

If you have a child in Reception 

and wish to join us for some fun 

and activities, you are welcome 

to join us from 2pm.  

 

Judo Club Assembly 

 

On Monday 19th May, we 

will be having an assembly 

hosted by a Judo club. This 

will be an exciting time for 

the children to see what 

judo is and how they might 

be able to take part. 

 

More information to follow. 

 

YEAR 6 ADDITIONAL HOODIES 

 

Last week, a letter was sent home for Year 6 to 

order additional Leavers’ hoodies.  

 

Please note that we need a minimum of 12 to 

be able to place the order. 

 

If you are interested in ordering an additional 

hoodie, please complete the form or speak to 

Mrs Pullin for another copy of the letter.  

 

Thanks. 

REDECORATING VOLUNTEERS 

 

We're hoping to have another day of redecorating school on either the Saturday 

7th or Sunday 8th June. Previously, we were very fortunate and grateful to have 

parents and family members who volunteered to help. If anybody would be able 

to help on either of those dates, please could you let bursar@brinscall.lancs.sch.uk 

know and we'll arrange it for the time when most people are available. Thank 

you. 

 

ST JOHN’S SUPERSTAR AWARD  

 

YEAR 6: All of Year 6! 

YEAR 5: Pippa 

YEAR 4: Reggie 

YEAR 3: Ollie 

YEAR 2: Grace 

YEAR 1: Jude 

YEAR R: Noah 

 

WELFARE AWARD 

 

YEAR 6: Louie 

YEAR 5: Ronnie 

YEAR 4: Jonah 

YEAR 3: Georgia 

YEAR 2: Georgia 

YEAR 1: Louis 

YEAR R: Noah 

LIVING OUT THE VALUES AWARD 

 

YEAR 6: All of Year 6! 

YEAR 5: Emmi 

YEAR 4: Eloise 

YEAR 3: Robyn 

YEAR 2: Georgia 

YEAR 1: Erin 

YEAR R: Harry 

 

 

School closes for half term on Friday 23rd May at 3.20/25pm 
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ASC NEWS 

Sunshine! 

 

ASC have been making the most of the sun! Be it playing netball, making dasiy chains or just cooling down 

with some tasty icepops.  

 

We hope you are all enjoying this beautiful weather too! 
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